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MEMORANDUM 
 
TO: CTE Center Directors  
FROM: Jay Ramsey, CTE Workgroup Coordinator 
SUBJECT: Non-traditional Program Status Changes 
DATE:  August 1, 2013 
 
 
On January 28, 2013, the National Alliance for Partnerships in Equity (NAPE) released an 
updated non-traditional crosswalk.  NAPE conducted this work in collaboration with the 
National Research Center for Career Technical Education (NRCCTE).  The prior crosswalk was 
released in 2007.  You can read more about the process that was used to revise the crosswalk 
here:  NAPE Crosswalk. 
 
Our analysis of the changes to the crosswalk have led to the following changes that will be in 
effect starting in the 2013-14 school year: 
 

CIP Code Program Name Old Status 
(NT = 

nontraditional) 

NEW STATUS # of Centers 
Affected 

12.0412 Salon Management NT - Male Gender Neutral 1 

19.0707 Human Services NT - Male Gender Neutral 13 

50.0411 Gaming, Animation 
& Web Design 

NT – Female Gender Neutral 1 

52.0101 Business 
Management 

NT – Female Gender Neutral 2 

 
The Agency’s policy is to monitor changes to “Perkins IV Table 3, Nontraditional CIP to Career 
Cluster Crosswalk” as adopted by the Office for Vocational and Adult Education (OVAE) and 
published on the Perkins Collaborative Resource Network website: Accountability Crosswalk 
 
Any changes to a program’s non-traditional status will solely be a result of information found in 
the Table 3 crosswalk.  Changes are unlikely to take place on a yearly basis as the crosswalks 
use labor market information trends to support any change. 
 
 

http://www.napequity.org/nontraditional-occupations-crosswalk/
http://cte.ed.gov/accountability/crosswalks.cfm

